PILLATON PARISH COUNCIL Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting 6/12/2022

<u>ATTENDANCE</u> Clirs, Dolley, Bunkum, Warne, Moore, Ley, Johnson and Floyd. APOLOGIES none.

DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST Cllr Moore declared an interest in payments.

PUBLIC FORUM

There was 1 member of the public present.

MINUTES

The minutes of 1st November 2022 Council meeting were accepted unanimously.

MATTERS ARISING

PLAYING FIELD

Cllr Johnson reported that the risk assessment of the playing field carried out by ROSPA confirmed that there were no significant faults. It was hoped that a grant could be obtained in the New Year for further and final additions to the play equipment.

The Chairman informed the Council that the previous contractor who had checked and repaired the play equipment had retired and the Chairman undertook to seek a replacement.

PLANNING APPLICATIONS

The Council approved the following applications;

PA22/10119 non-material amendment to PA22/10864

For construction changed to timber frame and size of sitting room slightly increased at 4 Chapel Place for Mr and Mrs Miles.

PA22/09539 and PA22/ 09540 listed building consent for re-slating roof slopes at Paynters Cross for Mrs S. Coryton.

MAYOR FOR CORNWALL

Following a discussion regarding the introduction of a Mayor for Cornwall the Council resolved to support a petition requesting the involvement of the people of Cornwall before a decision was made to create the position of a Mayor.

FINANCE

The Council agreed the following payments; £500 to G.T. Moore for grass cutting, £220 to the Village Hall CIO for rental and £372 to Duchy Defibrillators for defibrillator maintenance.

ANY OTHER BUSINESS

Cllr Warne informed the Council that there was a problem with identifying the code for the defibrillator but that he would continue to monitor the procedure.

Sue McClaughry addressed the Council to report plans to make the church more amenable for wider use as a community facility, including rearrangements to some of the existing layout of pews, installation of water (for a modest kitchen facility) and creating a lavatory probably in the external ex- boiler house. Sue emphasised that any structural changes would take a long time to implement and options/plans were at a very early stage, but she wished to keep the village fully informed of these ideas for enhancing use of the Church.

Cllr Bunkum raised the problem of fireworks frightening animals. The Council agreed that the best solution was for households to warn in advance that they intended setting off fireworks.

Chairman Mr. I	Dolley
----------------	--------